

Maurizio Pellecchia, Ph.D.
Professor of Biomedical Sciences
School of Medicine Research Building
Office 317
900 University Avenue
Riverside, CA 92521
Tel 951.827.7829
www.medschool.ucr.edu

December 15, 2017

TO: Senate Division Chair Dylan Rodriguez

FROM: Maurizio Pellecchia, Chair Executive Committee, School of Medicine

RE: comments on the "Proposed Presidential Policy on pen Access for Theses and Dissertations"

The School of Medicine Executive Committee discussed the matter at length at the December 2017 FEC meeting.

While most faculty had no problems with the initiative in principle, there was a strong concern that dissertations may contain intellectual property elements that if disclosed prematurely may preclude patenting. The committee therefore recommends that the <u>embargo period would be extended to at the least 2 years or longer</u>.

Kind regards,

Maurizio Pellecchia

Professor of Biomedical Sciences

School of Medicine Research Building

Office 317 900 University Avenue Riverside,

CA 92521 Tel 951.827.7829

www.medschool.ucr.edu